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11 September 2023 

Mr. Michael Warfel 
VCP Site Manager 
Department of Ecology – Northwest Region Office 
PO Box 330316 
Shoreline, Washington, 98133 

Information on Status of VCP Project NW2054 – Shell Oil Products US SAP 121038 

Dear Mr. Warfel 

On behalf of Equillon Enterprises LLC dba Shell Oil Products US (Shell), GHD Services, Inc. (GHD) is 
providing this status update of the Shell Oil Products US SAP 121038 site located at 2805 SW Roxbury 
Street, Seattle, Washington (Property), Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) project NW2054.  

GHD is currently preparing a preliminary Remedial Investigation report with supplemental site investigation 
work plan to address the remaining soil, groundwater, and soil gas data gaps. GHD anticipates providing a 
copy of the report to the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) for their records in 30-60 days. 
GHD has tentatively scheduled the site investigation activities to be completed in November 2023, pending 
access and permitting with the City of Seattle. 

Following the data gap investigation, quarterly groundwater monitoring and semi-annual soil gas sampling 
will be conducted. After the receipt of final analytical data, GHD will prepare a revised Remedial 
Investigation report or, as appropriate, a Cleanup Action Plan for Ecology’s review and comment. 

If Ecology requires any additional information at this time, please contact Brian Peters or Heather Gadwa. 

Regards 
 
 
 
Heather Gadwa, LG 
Project Manager 

+1 425 563-6509 
Heather.gadwa@ghd.com 

 
 
 
Brian Peters, LG 
Project Director 

+1 425 563-6506 
Brian.peters@ghd.com 

 
Copy to: Toni DeMayo, Shell 

Vivian Perez, Ecology 

 


